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lan on heading to Denver this year for the year- Terry Swanson, DVM, from Littleton Large
end seminar. We have something for everyone -  Animal Clinic will follow with a discussion on
for those of you who want to learn lots of new stuff, laminitis.

and those of you who should learn new stuff, and last
but not least, those of you who just come to have a
good time (and you know who you are).

We'll lead off the festivities on Friday evening
with a Central City/Blackhawk casino night fund-
raiser. A bus will take us up to C City (so no driving,

rking fees or hassles) and return us to the hotel. . . | X ’
?ﬁe cos?t will be approximately $20.00 per person, but hcensetdl vetenﬁ:;lgnzhang (ihu'od[::‘(;?}c;rs.l I}e;s <(1ill.so
you will receive tokens and cash coupons to use that ~ TSNy €nrolled in the Colora 008 OF trad
value about as much as your initial $20 bucks. Flonal .Chmes.e Medicine to incorporate acupuncture
Proceeds from ticket sales for the casino night will go = gls gmcnce. will . bl &tk om
to the Region 3 general fund. So ... bring your r'd cv;ai;l:on contmuekwx ‘:ht an.cow
friends and ante up, if we can make it a full house, we vetsan prc'lctors i t?g? 'er. .
can be sure the Region 3 house bank won't go bust! Lunch promises to be entertaining! We will

: : . . dine to the ramblings of a genuine cowboy poet!
Look for more details on the seminar registration : .
form coming in the mail soon. At 1 p.m. the general assembly meeting will be

held and everyone is encouraged to attend.
Saturday schedule Starting at 2 p.m. we will have a guest speaker
Saturday morning will start off with a tour explaining to us how to use a topographical map
through Hungary on Horseback via a slide show by CORRECTLY. Everyone from management to riders
Sharon Saare. Sharon did this ride when Hungary to workers will benefit from this.
‘! was still behind the iron curtain and should prove Coninued on page 3
¢i® quite interesting.

Equine chiropractics

After a break, Dave McClain, D.C., will give a
lecture and demonstration on equine chiropractics.
McClain is on the Board of Directors to the Ameri-
can Veterinary Chiropractics Assn. and s one of the
instructors for the 120-hour course offered to
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NATRC Region Three
Newsletter

The Region Three Newsletter is published
quarterly and mailed to all current Region 3
members. Itis available by subscription to
non-Region 3 members for $8 per year. Re-
quests and payment for subscriptions should be
sent to Iris Mosgrove, 10590 Egerton Road,
Colorado Springs, CO 80908.

Your contributions of articles and other
information are appreciated, but send them
typed, PLEASE! NATRC and the Region Three
Newsletter do not necessarily endorse or
support opinions expressed in letters, articles or
advertisements. The editor reserves the right to
edit material as necessary and is not respon-
sible for errors in the spelling of horses and/or
riders names. No letter to the editor will be
printed if not signed. Articles may be re-used
provided attribution is given.

Deadline/distribution dates are as follows:
Winter issue-copy deadline Jan. 15, distribu-
tion by Feb. 15; Spring issue-copy deadline
Mar. 15, distribution by Apr. 15; Summer
issue-copy deadline Jun. 15, distribution by Jul.
15; and Fall issue-copy deadline Sep. 15,
distribution by
Oct. 15.

Display advertising rates: Full page
(7 1/2" x 9 3/4"), $50; half-page (7 1/2" x
4 7/8"), $30; third-page (4 3/8" x 3" or 2 7/8" x
4"), $15; and eighth-page (2 7/8" x 1 3/4"), $10.
Ad rates are per issue and must be camera-
ready (including photos). If you would like to
have an ad designed and prepared for print,
contact the editor for more information. Full-
page flyers that are pre-printed and ready for
insertion are $35 and must be received 5 days
in advance of issue deadline.

Barn Sale advertising rates: Members: $5
per ad, 5 lines maximum, additional lines are
$1 per line. Non-members: $6 per ad, 5 lines
maximum, additional lines are $1 per line.

Send all ads, articles, photos, change of
address, etc. to: Lisa Sowell, 8150 West 111th
Ave., Broomfield, CO 80021, (303) 465-3621.

Region 3 Board of Directors
Jill Talbot .............. President & At large
Kathe Hayes ......... Vice Pres. & At large (was D-4)
Patti Embre............ Secretary & D-5

Joyce Calhoun....... Treasurer & At large
Frank bowman ..... At large (was D-1)
Kathryn Utke ........ D-2

Cindy Wright ....... D-3

Neal McKinstry .....D-6

Jan Thomas........... At large

Judy Miller............ Past President
Laurie Butterfield.. National board
Susie Witter .......... National board

Dean Schrader ...... National board

Prattie from the Prez. ..

It's been said, “The membership of an organi-

zation is made up of FOUR BONES ...

There are the WISHBONES who spend all their

time wishing somebody else would do all the
work.

The JAWBONES who do all the talking, but
very little of anything else.

Next, come the KNUCKLEBONES who knock
everything others try to do.

And finally, there are the BACKBONES, who get un

all the work!” What kind of BONE are you?

.

der the load and do

You have seen this saying in our Newsletter from time to time. It'sa

good one. Definitely something to think about, not only for NATRC/Region

3 ... but for all organizations you may be involved with. After ten years in
this sport, you get a feel for which members are what kind of “BONE.” We
still have some people who are Region 3's founding directors/members -
that after 15+ years are still the BACKBONES of this region! Nominations
are now being taken by Nominating Chairman Dean Schrader (303) 790-

2558 for the upcoming 1993 Board of Directors (BOD) and district represen-

tatives. We will vote on these prior and during our Nov. 7 year-end

seminar. If you know of some member, or yourself, that would like to run
on the regional BOD, please call Dean. We need some new “BONES!”

“Pat Jubb makin’ tracks on Region 3’s open trails . . .”
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From page 1

Plan to attend seminar

For those who are interested, we have a tour
planned to the Arabian Horse Center, to visit the
Arabian Horse Trust. This indudes the art
museum, gallery, library, scrapbooks, video
presentation and also an Arabian horse skeleton
(which may be interesting following the talk on
chiropractics). We will need to know at registra-
tion time how many of you are interested in the
tour, so don't forget to check the box on the
registration form when you are filling it out.

Rounding out the day

The cash bar begins at 5:30 p.m. and the
banquet and awards follow at 6:30 p.m.

After the banquet, celebrate the past year at
the Cactus Moon on a gigantic dance floor while
listening to country music. It’s only five minutes
away!

The November regional board meeting will
take place with our old and new board members
Sunday morning at breakfast.

Again, the seminar registration form is on its
way to your mailbox very soon, so keep an eye
out for it. — Mary Lou McManaman

Election time is just
around corner

According to Section | of Artide | of the By-Laws:

“The Board of Directors shall be made up of ten
senior members. There shall be elected one representa-
tive from each of six districts of Region Il and four
members elected from the Region At Large. The district
representatives shall be elected by membership of their
respected districts. Each member of the Board of
Directors shall serve a two year term. Each year, five
members shall be elected to the Board of Directors. In case no representative is
nominated from a district, that position shall fall to an At Large position for that term.”

Being a member of the Regional Board is an opportunity for members of Region Il
to be of service to their sport and to have an opportunity of contributing toward the
improvement and success of our Region.

It is the responsibility of those Board Members who are leaving to take the lead in
nominating their replacements. If the district cannot come up with a nomination, then
we will nominate someone to run At Large.

National Board Member Dean Schrader is the Nominating Committee Chairman.
Anyone interested in becoming a member of the Board should contact him at (303)
790-2558 or write to him at 9755 Bay Land, Castle Rock, CO 80104. We encourage
anyone to become an active participant in the governing process of Region lll. This is
an opportunity to give back a little to the sport that has given us all so much. — Dean
Schrader
Ballots go into the mail Oct. 1, so keep an eye out for it to get all the details.

No Bounce Cantle Bags
English/Western

Red, Blue, Black,

Grey & Fuchsia

Reg. $40 Deluxe $55

+ $3 Shipping

5/8 Slicker (Butt Warmer)

Red, Taupe, Black, Jade, Blue, Green, other colors

sometimes
Reg. $50 Lined/Polar + $100
+$3 Shipping

Custom made items are my specialty!

OVELL

of mack

Box 243, 647 “R” Road
Mack, CO 81525-9724

(303) 858-7323

Hay Bale Bags
Desert Sand

Until 3/1/92 $65
After 3/1/92 $70
+$5 Shipping

Hay/Grain Feeders
Desert Sand

Don’t Breathe Dust
$70 + $3 Shipping

People Slickers
Insulated Water Bottle Holders

Collapsible Water Buckets
Call or

write
for

free
catalog




OFFICIAL RIDE RESULTS

Cavalier XXI
5/30-31/92

Sweepstakes:
Open — Lady’s Charlie B/Janine Ancell

Novice — Eagle Mtn. Morninglory/George DeBoer

Open Heavyweight
1/1 Lady’'sCharlie BAJanine Ancell
2/6 Mahra Khan/Milne Parish
3/2 C.R. Krystalette/Pat Jubb
4/3 Raf's Rainbow/Dean Schrader
5/5 Sir Love/Matt Baker
6/4 Short Cut Sunday/Lonnie Smith
Open Lightweight

Brown R Dawud/Judy Wise
2/1 Kristabar/Terri Roberts
3 Sackett/Lovell Grych
4/2 Brown R SeayrvKathy Morris
5/4 Tamaron LaCE
6/6 Ales Fa Sahara/Diania DeCant
/3 Dorothy Currier
/5 Stacy Bowman

Competitive Pleasure

1/5 June’s Lucky Mac/Jennie Smith

2/‘3 Deylynn Moyaia/Audrey Taylor
Fad Beau Jur/Kathy Weigle

4/ Choco Boone/Dee Overholt

5/ Lady/MDale Smith

6/ LaNask/Karen Moe Boutte

/1 Ariel Schrader

2 Larry Keckler

/4 Lisa Sowell

/6 Karen Laden

Novice Heavyweight

1/5 Eagle Min. Momingglory/George DeBoer
2/oc Jim Wright

3/1 DH Dusk/BJ Britton

4/6 Zee Beau/Diane Schisler

5/2 Mtn. View Echo Star/Nancy Reinhardt
6/4 Duchess Royal Duke/Bill Smith

/3 Ben Munsee

Novice Lightweight

1/5 Dom Domingo/Carol Fredal

2/ Nautia/Paula Montano

3/ Seldom Seen Rico/Walter Haskell
4/6 Ya Velvet Lady/Penelope Freel
5/1 Black Velvet S.J./Sheryl George
6/3 Haydee/Kea Kercheval

/2 Cheryl Britton

/4 Kathleen Mussetter

Novice Junior

1/3 Phantom/Debra Anderson

2/4 BLM Sherman/Cara Cook

3/1 Benemerito El Prim/Chandelle Boger
4/5 Courtly/Ann Boller

5/2 Sir Sea Storm/Buddy Smith

s BARN SALE

® PORTABLE ALUMINUM CORRAL PANELS great

@ for safety riders, camping or hunting. Light-

° weight, attach to horsetrailer or freestanding.
$350 for 11 5' panels. Call Cheryl at (303)

® 469-6041.

4

Horsetooth Mountain — B Ride
6/6/92

Sweepstakes:

Open — Scharmoun/Neal McKinstry
Novice — P-K/Gary Wilson

Open Heavyweight

1/1  Scharmoun/Neal McKinstry
2/2 Basic Rhythm/Jay Freeman
Open Lightweight

1/1 SackettLovell Grych

2/3 Delight's Turbo/Joanne Greer
3/2 Halizahn/Janet Enell

Competitive Pleasure

1/3 Wildfire lbn Rayi/lJeff Wagner
2/5 Fad Beau Jur/Kathy Weigle
3/1 Shadow Play/Judi Tobias
4/2 Max/Claudia Masters

5/4 Yves/Jim Pascucci

Novice Heavyweight

11 P-K/Gary Wilson

2/4 LJ's Hanna/Donna Groh-Cake
3/  Tiffany Cebeau/Christine Beauperthuy
46 Pharalina/MWendy Milner

5/ Big Red/Sandra Clayton

6/3 Susie/Deana Wilson

2  Mary Willman

/5 Joan Feldman

Novice Lightweight

1/2 Nautia/Paula Montano

2/3 Fiesta Ben Donita/Lauren Grimditch
3/1 Boushar/Denise Kahler

4/ Sierra Blue/Donna Schriefer
5/4 Sha Hiz/Nancy Rawcliffe

6/ Banner/Helen Stout

/5 Maxine Martens

Novice Junior
1/1 Locust Hill Dewdrop/Gloria Bayer

Colorado Trail Ride
6/13-14/92

Sweepstakes:

Open — PAR Sundance/Kathe Hayes
Novice — PhantonvAnne Boller

Open Heavyweight

1/1 Mahra Khan/Milne Parish

2/3 CR Kirystalette/Pat Jubb

3/2 Lady’s Charlie BiJanine Ancell
4/4 Raf's Rainbow/Dean Schrader
5/5 Short Cut Sunday/Lonnie Smith
6/6 Sir Love/Matt Baker

Open Lightweight

1/4 Par Sundance/Kathe Hayes

2/5 Brown R Seayn/Kathy Morris
3/3 Zane's Cisco Kid/Stacy Bowman
4/1 Kristabar/Terri Roberts

5/2 Cracker Jack/Mary Lou McManaman
6/6 Dancin Wind/Patti Embree

COmpetitive Pleasure
2 Gypsy/Kathryn Utke
2/ Lady/Dale Smith
3/5 Desert Russian/Cheryl Britton
4/ Sun Mtn. So Elegant/Lisa Sowell
5/4 Hahn’s Diamond Rose/Larry Keckler
6/ WH Ms Pizazz/Karen Laden
/A Jenny Smith
/3 Claudia Masters
/6  BJ Britton
Novice Heavyweight
1/ Duchess Royal Duke/Bill Smith
255 BLM Sheman/Diane Schisler
3/ Susie/Deana Wilson
4/1 Good Golly Miss Mally/Judy Bengfort
572 Beau's Elation/Ben Munsee
6/4 Eagle Mtn. Mominglory/George DeBoer
B Gary Wilson
/& Nancy Reinhardt
Novice Lightweight
1/4 Sadiq IBN Raffon/Maxine Martens
2/2 Silverado Storm/Sheryl George
3/3 Nautia/Paula Montano
4/1 Georgia Moon/Kathleen Mussetter
Novice Junior
1/56 Phantom/Ann Boller
2/2 Black Velvet/Mary Margaret Knudson
3/4 Fred/Heather West
4/1 Beau Rapsody/Chandelle Boger
5/3 Majic Carpet Ride/Debra Anderson

P.O. Box 283

David B. Thomas ride correction

Please note the following address correction for submit-
ting ride entries to the David B. Thomas ride:

Lonnie Smith, Ride Secretary

Flora Vista, New Mexico 87415

v/

an?



OFFICIAL
RIDE
RESULTS

Region 3 Benefit/Bridle Bit
6/27-28/92

Sweepstakes:

Open — CR Kirystalette/Pat Jubb
Novice — Sierra Blue/Donna Schriefer
Open Heavyweight

1/1 CR Krystallette/Pat Jubb

2/4 Mahra Khan/Milne Parish

3/2 Raf's Rainbow/Dean Schrader
4/3 Sir Love/Matt Baker

Open Lightweight

1/4 Sackett/Lovell Grych

2/6 Halizahn/Janet Enell

3/1 Brown R Seayrn/Kathy Morris
4/3 Zane's Cisco Kid/Stacy Bowman
5/2 Brown R Dawud/Judy Wise
6/5 Gypsy/Kathryn Utke

Competmve Pleasure
2 Glin Maybi/Betsy Dumph
2/6 Kai Callisto/Susan McKelvy
3/1 Sun Mtn. So Elegant/Lisa Sowell
4/3 June’s Lucky Mac/Jenny Smith
5/ Choco Boone/Cheryl Judson
6/ Sauceda’s Numero Uno/Kris Cummings
/4 Ariel Schrader
/5 Diana Pemicka
Novice Heavywelght
1/1  Eagle Mtn. Mominglory/George DeBoer
2/3 Duchess Royal Duke/Bill Smith
372 M. View Echo Star/Nancy Reinhardt
4/4 P-K/Gary Wilson
55 Beau's Elation/Ben Munsee
Novice Lightweight
1/5 Sierra Blue/Donna Schriefer
2/2 Sadiq IBN Raffon/Maxine Martens
3/4 Nautia/Paula Montano
4/1 Nighmare/Kary Woltman
5/6 Nipper/Margaret Lundy
6/3 Georgia Moon/Kathleen Mussetter
Novice Junior
11 Mi Dream/Sara Bernhardt

Feedbag depending on

you to help NATRC

Laurie Butterfield, Region 3 National Board
member, asks for your help and input on
issues and concerns involving competitive
trail riding. Please take just a few minutes
to respond to the questions found in your
Hoof Print newletter. Show that you (as a
Region 3 member) care about your sport,
and take an interest in what happens to it
at the national level.

Terri Roberts awarded 1991 Polly
Bridges Memorial

Based on open high average horsemanship scores

On my priority list of things which make life worth living are activities with a
high “fun factor,” like riding NATRC. Reebok says, “Life is short, play hard” and
this just happens to be my M.O. which fortunately has not yet caused me to
experience any prison time . . . lets ride!

I now compete on the offspring of my former mount, two time National
Champion Sabrina Bar a/k/a Bitch Woman. My current mount Kristabar, an
eight year old half Arab, is a native New Mexican, who I broke last season.
Several hundred miles later she is showing possibilities of filling her mom's shoes.

We all hope tobegmanewseasonmthaneasy white-bread-type ride. This
year’s reality check v -
produced sleet, snow and
trail speeds that threat-
ened to cause nose
bleeds. The new Perry
Park ride couldn’t have
been more fun if we had
tried. That group of
yahoos made the trip
worthwhile, even though
an acddent put my
mare’s leg in a cast for
three weeks thereafter.
The Colorado Trail ride
was absolutely infallible
due to management
expertise. Unfortunately,
prior to the ride, Thad a
lapse of common sense
(and a powerful thirst),
drank from a mountain
stream and contracted a
case of giardia. You've
not lived until you have
contracted a full-blown
case of “beaver fever!” The Top of the World ride is a ride I look forward to - a
good ride and great people. I was having a really good time ... before I got lost.
Forty-five minutes late and hurrying to catch up, I overheated and succumbed to
heat stroke. Lying on the ground, short of coherent thoughts my buddy rode up
and suggested I get back on my horse and follow. As I had little time and many
more miles, I did. Loping along, I was unseated when my head impacted with a
low-hanging branch. Iwas sure I had ducked! More time was wasted searching
for my hat which still contained most of my ponytail. I've never seen such a
good-looking finish line!

Thinking back, it seems there was something outstanding about each ride I
attended. The National Convention in San Jose, Calif., was no exception. Lonnie
Smith, my S.O. and I set out from Aztec, New Mex., to Sacramento, Calif.,, a week
early to visit my family. Then, after borrowing a vehicle, we proceeded to the
convention via the “California freeways.” Boy howdy, we were doing really well
too. Got off the right exit and drove to the exact building - all on the first try!
Pulling to the curb, we went in to check the luggage before looking for parking.
We were somewhat confused by the layout of the lobby. Walking up to the front
desk we asked where to check in. The reply was “Why don'’t you go to the hotel
next door - you're at the bank.” A small faux pas. Other than dragging the 60
Ib. “Polly” award through airport terminals in what appeared to be a small
casket, the rest of the trip was without incident.

Having competed since 1980, 1look forward to each new season as another
adventure. And yes, if you are wondering, I am blonde. - Terri Roberts

HLIC Fothills Ride maner DeSchrader
(center) keep on his toes are Kathe Hayes (left) and
Terri Roberts (right). (Photo provided by Terri Roberts.)



Colorado Trail ride - something for everyone

The sun shone! This was like a special blessing for the 50 riders and
horses competing in the “Aloha” ride of the Rockies. Ride management
managed to maintain good humor despite several klutzy screw-ups which
were good for laughs. The fly-by-night tarp covering the briefing location
PRI D s T o T T e N £52

ROCKY SEEMS TO BE CONTENT[ust to stand right where he is (as long as Ed
Boutte doesn’t make him get any closer) and check out the pop can clad monster in
front of him. (Photo by Dee Overholt.)

pointed out the need for a regular tent structure
for all Region 3 rides, as the poles came crashing
down narrowly missing folks seated beneath it.
Judges were Rod Niwa of Alberta, Canada,
vet, and Susie Witter of Colorado Springs,
horsemanship. They reviewed competitors in
various locations at deviously devised obstacles
including the famous pack burro “Seven” in full
regalia complete with clanking sody-pop cans
that grabbed the attention of both riders and

- horses. Ask Lovell Grych and Sackett or better

yet, Ed Boutte and Rocky about “Seven-up!”

Award winners.were Kathe Hayes on Par
Sundance, Open Sweepstakes and junior rider
Ann Boller on Phantom, Novice Sweepstakes.
Kathryn Utke on Gypsy was first place in the
Competitive Pleasure division.

Card cheats were easily identified in the 5
card stud played out over the two days of the ride
with the bunch from New Mexico (and they
know who they are) displaying an uncanny
ability to manufacture winning hands. Ride
Steward Dick Arbour identified winners in that
game and passed out the prizes to the best
hands. Our thanks to all riders, horses and
workers for making it a weekend to remember. —
Dee Overholt

Region 3’s youngest and best trailmaster Amanda Miller
displayed her considerable skills at mapping, timing and
sleuthing out trails for the 1992 Colorado Trail Competitive
Trail Ride at Buffalo Creek. Amanda rides as if she was born
in the saddle and is intimately familiar with trails, roads and
national forest near her home at Green Mountain Ranch.
She accepted the challenge of trailmaster for the ride when
her mother Terri was unable to fulfill the demands of the
position, due to full-time employment.

Amanda devoted after-school hours to covering the territory
and her efforts paid off. Competitive riders and fellow ride
management agree she did a superb job. Her briefings
were competently delivered and ribbons (including one tied
from a giraffe’s head) were so well placed that no one went
off course.

Hats off to Amanda Miller, a 15-year old with presence and
ability beyond her years. We congratulate her for a job well
done. — Dee Overholt

f::

AMANDA IS SHOWN AT RIGHT riding one of the Green Mountain
Ranch Peruvian Paso horses. (Photo by Dee Overholt.)

Amanda Miller proves trailmaster skill
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Region 3 marks loss of long t1

July 12, 1992, marked the passing of one of Region 3’s best-liked
people . . . firend, competitor and ride manager, Jim Peek. Jim's history
included establishing the Rocky Mountain High ride. His first wife,
Violet was a President’s Cup winner and second wife Evelyn took to
competitive trail riding as well. We will miss Jim, and our condolences
go to his family.

Evelyn Peek responds with this note:

“Please accept the heartfelt thanks of all the Peek family for the
flowers, cards and prayers we received from the NATRC members, and for
all the good years and happy trails that he enjoyed with you.”

Also from daughter Virginia (and Evelyn):

“Dear Region 3; NATRC, the flowers were a wonderful rememberance.
Dad would be especially pleased. Your organization was a great part of his
life. He enjoyed all your friendship so much. So from our hearts, we the

Peek family, thank you.

Attention workers
look at this!

At the May Board of Directors meeting,
the Awards Committee proposed a revised
schedule of awards for Region 3 workers.
The Board passed the proposal and voted to
make the awards retroactive. So workers, be
sure to attend the Region 3 seminar in
Denver in November to receive recognition
for your help to Region 3. — Pat Jubb

Editor’s note: If you know of a worker who
does not get the newsletter, please pass the
word on to that person to come attend the
seminar.

Worker patches at levels: 250; 500; 1,000; 1,500;
2,000 points ad infinitum.

3,000 points:  Silver goblet

4,000 points:  Plaque engraved with points and
name

5,000 points:  Three choices: Jacket embroi-
dered with points/name; a
picture frame; or a Leatherman
tool

6,000 points:  Drop plaque at every 1,000
point increment through 9,000

7,500 points:  Large pewter plate engraved

with points/name
10,000 points: Large silver bowl

JIM and Marguerite Porter,
Kathryn Utke (and spouse),
Jill Talbot and Jeff Hicks all
worked on the Copper Mtn.
section of the Colorado Trail
that has been assigned to
Region 3 for lifetime
maintenance. They used
chainsaws to help clear the
trail and reported any water
damage to the rangers.
But...

! MORE HELP WILL BE NEEDED to fix
¥ bogs and creek crossings. Can Kathryn
@ (and the Colorado Trail) count on you
for just one day next year? Please

& contact Kathryn at (719) 495-3431.

PHOTOS FROM LEFT: Jim Porter proves his

talent with dangerous power tools while

& Marguerite Porter and Kathryn Utke get the
chance to ride one one the prettiest portions
of the Colorado Trail.



The days

Only three more rides left in the 1992 ride sedSon! Not tc
be taking place. And not long after that, the snow will be
we look forward to seeing old friends and finding new frie
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Novice heavyweight rider Calvin Reed demonstrates his
first-place horsemanship skills while riding Fill My
Shoes at the Anasazi B ride April 12, 1992. (Photo
Kristi Schaeffer.)
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Veterinary judge Jennifer Bowers of Bellville, Tex., goes over Dancin
| Wind with a fine-tooth comb. Open lightweight rider Patti Embree
looks on while secretary Kris Ford writes down every detail.

LR gi’g %ﬁ? o i .
Open heavyweight rider Neal McKinstry rides off
this page at the Horsetooth Mountain ride, June

6, 1992. Neal and his horse Scharmoun both Wiid "
garnered first-place awards. (Photo Jill Talbot.) v
tales anc

delight r

onlooker

Bit/Regio

awards (

Yours truly (left) listens to Zf(t’;r;afz

the clever scheming of McKinstr

horsemanship judge Kathy Kris Cum

Morris (center) and vet Bowmal

judge Ron Pappan (right) ‘

at the Horsetooth Moun-
tain ride near Fort Collins,

Bowgan
int3 d
Colo. (Photo Jill Talbot.) Buto el
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 far off in the distant future, the Region 3 seminar will
ing again. The riding season passes so quickly when
ds on the trail!

Novice sweepstakes
winner Donna Schriefer
curries Sierra Blue during
the Saturday lunch break
at the Bridle Bit/Region 3
Benefit ride held June 27-
28, 1992.

: o ¥
Vet judge Ron Pappan (left) and horsemanship
Jjudge Bill Bohannon mug for the camera at the
end of the beautiful El Jinete Solitario ride near
Durango, Colo., on july 25-26, 1992.
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RecioNAL BoARD HIGHLIGHTS

August 29, 1992 at Judd and Linda Adams’ beautiful Boulder,
Colo., home. Board members and guests present: Jill Talbot, Ike
Mosgrove, Frank Bowman, Stacy Bowman, Laurie Butterfield,
Kathryn Utke, Susie Witter, Pat Jubb, Mary Lou McManaman, Dean
Schrader, Neal McKinstry, Dee Overholt, Joyce Calhoun, Cindy
Wright, Judd Adams, Linda Adams and Lisa Sowell.

The meeting began with a review of the minutes of the
May 2, 1992 meeting. Note changes to minutes: name
McFarland to McDonald, Judy Wise’s name spelled incorrectly.
Delete the word year in regard to engraved plaques and replace
with mileage/points. During review a discussion took place
pertaining to the CP division. The minutes were approved as
corrected.

Membership report - Ike Mosgrove — .

An updated membership list was Note to ride man-
passed around. Judy Miller is assisting | agers ... the board
with horse/rider mileage according to 5
Susie. Pat voiced her concerns over has made a pohcy
whether people should be listed as to speaﬁ / that vest
members pending confirmation from i
national. A membership history was depos:t money be
passed around and Jill encouraged us .
to remember to help promote new handled in the
riders. Discussion about having so following manner:
many workers who do not want to . .
become members. Is this because of retained by rider,
fee cost, particularly the national fee? .

Susie was curious about how ride P laced into fund as
managers were taking care of the vest deady Speaﬁed at
deposit money retained at their rides. ; 3
Shouldn’t the destination of where the ride orplaced into
money was going be indicated on a

sign or something, instead of a verbal the g neral fund
commitment? A proposal to the account,

national board dated Nov. 4, 1989 was

brought out and indeed there was similar verbiage in regard to
fund-raising for national board. There was also mention of free
ride raffle tickets being sold to raise money. This had been
voted on and approved by the national board at that time.
Suggestions/options were discussed about where vest deposit
money should be put including returning the money to the
regional board for redistribution. Susie motioned that deposit
money be: 1. Refunded to rider; or 2. Ride manager can take
said money and put into a clearly specified fund; or 3. Put the
money into the general funds account; 2nd/approved. This
policy will be included in the ride managers’ packets. Discus-
sion to increase Region 3 membership dues. After much
discussion, the motion to increase all types of memberships by
$5 (family = $18, senior = $15 and junior = $13) was 2nd/
approved. Another motion to increase the Region 3 ride fee
from $4 to 36, after some discussion; 2nd/approved. Three
dollars will go to the national board fund and the other three
will help bolster our general funds account.

Newsletter - Lisa Sowell -

Discussion of what still needs to go into the upcoming fall
issue. There was mention of creating a special membership for
workers, hold for next meeting agenda. (Anyway, back to
newsletter.) Suggestions for additional articles and need to
have ride managers send in their ride write ups. Some mem-
bers present thought that Hoof Print should cover Region 3
more thoroughly, especially the ride results. Items have been
forwarded to Ruth in the form of our newsletter for her perusal,
plus the odd occasional story.
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Membership lists/labels - Pat Militzer (by Jill Talbot) -
Laurie motioned that Pat should be given 100 worker
points for her yearly efforts retroactive to when she first started

them 5 years ago; 2nd/approved.
1992 Year-end seminar - Mary Lou McManaman -

A list of prices, agenda and program was distributed. A
discussion followed on having vendors and then dealing with
hotel and city licenses. Mary Lou would like today’s attendees
to donate door prizes at seminar and also to think about ideas
for a big-ticket donation drawing item. More discussion on the
speakers and their schedules, election and when to hold the
board meeting. A big thanks to Mary Lou for her efforts.
Colorado Trail Committee — Kathryn Utke -

First phase of trail maintenance went well, however we
still need to go up and do additional bog and creek crossing
work. This will be a little more difficult, and will require more
volunteers to accomplish the task. Arrangements will be made
for next year. Kathryn mentions again that if we continue to
show little or no support for our section of the trail that we
should consider giving up our portion.

Lunchtime with Adams’ Catering (yum yum!)
Publicity/clinic - Frank and Stacy Bowman -

Will work on preparing the Region 3 booth for the
national convention in Lexington, KY. Have had some articles
published in local papers. Discussion of display/booth space
at the National Western and Colorado Classic.

Historian - Judi Tobias -

Everything status quo, would like anyone out there with
extra NATRC-related pictures to please send them for the
photo albums.

Judge’s committee — Susie Witter -

Discussions of judge selections at remaining rides, this
committee has worked out well in its capacity. Ideas for
recruiting more vet judges and how to go about doing it were
talked about.

Supplies — Dee Overholt -

Everything fine (followed by a round of applause).
Awards - Pat Jubb -

Gave invoice to Joyce for purchase of various awards and
gave Jill a schedule of awards for her records. Pat then put on
a show and tell on the awards and discussed costs. A motion
was made to approve payment to Pat for the purchases; 2nd/
approved. Also (while Joyce was writing checks) Mary Lou was
given start-up money to get things rolling for seminar.
Benefit Ride report - Amy LeSatz (by Jill Talbot) -

. . A financial report was
Upcoming elections  gistributed regarding the ride. A
. discussion followed about prob-

maybe pou et lems that had occurred at the ride.
someone you know  This brought up the question of

; whether or not to print Dr. Gene

Id like to be A
wouid like to be a Naugle’s letter of resignation in
N the newsletter. Following much
part of the decision-  the nev
discussion and after a vote, the
making process Of ~ letter will not be put in. Jill will
. contact Gene regarding this.
Reg'on 3. Contact Nominating committee — Dean
Dean Schrader Schrader -
Hasn’t had much input from
( 303) 790-2558 outgoing members. We are
I'ight OWGy’ coming into an odd year and need

4 at-large members. Definite will-
runs include: Janine Ancell, Mary

Continued on page 11

&

an

ct
el



)

’/{L

av

From page 10

ReGioNAL BoARD HIGHLIGHTS

Lou McManaman and Dee Overholt. There was a request for
suggestions of other candidates, Dean will contact a few people
but need help as he will be traveling. Jill and Lisa offered to
help. The date for mailing out election and ballot information
will be Oct. 1, 1992. Ballots have to be postmarked by Nov. 1,
1992 unless attending the seminar, then the vote is cast at that
time.

Fund-raising - Stacy Bowman -

Plans in the works for the Central City trip during seminar.
Treasurer’s report — Joyce Calhoun -

Distributed the finance report (found elsewhere in fall
newsletter). Discussion of various aspects of funds including an
additional approximate $900 from the Benefit Ride into the
general account. Good report (such great detail!), nice job
Joyce!

Financial Summary
1/1/92 thru 8/24/92

Total income $ 6,257.66
Total expense 3,032.00
Overall total $ 3,225.66

Account balances as of Aug. 24, 1992:
General account $ 1,117.26
Nat’l. board $ 2,108.40
Sue Bretag $ 6,416.58
Ken Burkdoll $ 77474
L Ruth Tyree $ 700.82

Bylaws - Jill Talbot -

Revisions and/or amendments to the following bylaws,
order of business, standing rules, horse and rider awards, and
worker awards voted on and approved: Article III, Section 6.
The President shall appoint a Nominating Committee for the
annual election at least 90 days before the annual meeting.
This committee shall solicit candidates from each district for
district representatives according to the election procedures
listed in the Standing Rules. Article VII Section 6. By a vote of
two-thirds of the Board of Directors present and voting, any
member may be removed from membership as provided under
Article I, Section 4 for valid cause. Article XI Order of Business
Section 1. Change format to one presently used a board
meetings (see agenda for summer meeting as an example).
Standing Rules Region III Management 1. Riders fee shall be
36.00 per rider for each ride. Three (§3.00) dollars of this
money shall support the National Board members travel
expenses. Three ($3.00) dollars shall go for Region III General
Fund. 4. The Region III slide show and videos may be used by
members free of charge or by outside groups for a fee of $10.00.
Moneys shall be earmarked for replacement. 5. Region III will
not rent vests and stethoscopes to other organizations. Horse
and Rider Awards 8. Members who do not renew their member-
ships by Mar. 1 of the year will have to pay an additional
secretarial fee of $15.00 in order to have their mileage and
points calculated by the point secretary. Worker Awards 3.
Add to points list (after Membership Chairman) Mailing Labels
100 points.

Ride Book - Sena Fitzpatrick -
Sena and Don Grieser are looking to relocate.

I;aﬁ:rr;iall:oard Report - Laurie National horse
utterfield - : .
Region 3 publications well- and rider hlgh
received by national board. . L
Regions are encouraged to plan mlleage awards
something for National Trail day, new medallions
June 5, 1993. Discussion of ideas .

about what to do with the open will be offered at
junior division including offering the 4.000. 7.000
three weight divisions in open, or L bt
allowing juniors to compete in the 10,000 and
regular open classes. Members s
present felt most strongly about 75/ 000 mike level.

allowing juniors the option to compete in the regular classes,
she will take this opinion to the national board. High mileage
horse or rider medallion program as follows: 4,000 miles earns
bronze medallion; 7,000 a silver; 10,000 a gold and 15,000 a
gold with diamond medallion. President’s Cup criteria
proposal — points for first 16 rides started included four rides to
be out of region. Tie would be broken based on first and
second places, not sweepstakes. Members present had consen-
sus for Dean to take to national board.

Safety Rider program - Jill Talbot -

Receiving good support for guidelines. Discussion of
articles regarding accidents written about in Hoof Print. Jill
would like to research insurance more thoroughly as NATRC's
policy is a general liability policy only. She would like to see a
mandatory M.D. or clinic on call for rides. More suggestions
for horse first-aid kit and use of walkie-talkie and/or cellular
phones for emergencies. Discussion of ways to get better help
if needed into remote areas of rides. Idea of offering an
emergency card in rider packets for rider to voluntarily fill out
and carry on person during competition. Dee would like to see
some tightening up of certain guidelines for safety rider leader
and a few other guideline improvements. Another discussion
followed about ride managers being members.

Old Business -

Ride book made a $119.19 profit (great!) Other regions
are interested in using our Youth Manual, so Jill is getting a
quote from her printer on another press run and we need to
figure in a possible profit. Will likely hold until after Jan. 1 to
re-print.

New Business -

Walkie-talkie sets, keep ideas or good deals for purchase
of sets in mind. Mary Lou is sending year-end seminar
invitations to all national board members. Jill received a
thank you letter from the Horsetooth ride for her help and
thought it might be nice for ride managers to keep this gesture
in mind for their volunteer workers. Crazy Horse Resort in
Buena Vista, Colo. area has contacted national about the
possibility of offering their area and nearby national forest
trails access for a ride. Gloria Becker is sending them informa-
tion about NATRC.

The next regional board meeting is scheduled for Nov. 8,
1992. It will be a breakfast meeting and will begin Sunday at
8:00 a.m.

Meeting adjourned at 5:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Lisa Sowell

11



Bits AND PIECES

Region 3 renewal/newsletter subscription

If you haven’t renewed your Region 3 membership, the cutoff date for receiving the

Region Three Newsletter will be June 1 of the same year. National (but not Region 3)
members will receive two complementary newsletters only unless they join Region 3.

Eligibility for Region 3 year-end awards

All national NATRC members who are dues-paying members to Region 3 NATRC are
eligible for regional placings and awards.

Requirements:

Open horses and riders must enter three (3) rides per season and accumulate a mini-
mum of 30 points to be eligible for year-end placings. Open horses and riders will be
eligible for the Ruth Tyree High Average Horsemanship and Ken Burkdoll Combined
High Average Horse/Rider awards if they enter a minimum of six (6) regional rides. All
rides started will be counted.

Competitive Pleasure horses and riders must enter two (2) rides per season and accu-
mulate a minimum of 20 points to be eligible for year-end placings. Competitive Plea-
sure horses and riders will be eligible to compete for the High Average Combined
Horse/Rider award but must enter a minimum of four (4) rides per season. The top
horse in Competitive Pleasure shall be considered as a sweepstakes horse within the
class and shall receive 2 additional points as done in the Open and Novice divisions.
Novice horses and riders must enter two (2) rides per season and accumulate a mini-
mum of 12 points to be eligible for year-end awards.

Horses and riders receive 4 points for ride completion and a sweepstakes horse receives
2 points (18).

Memo to ride managers

Rides are requested to send the results of a ride to national within two weeks after
the ride. Ride results Region 3 rider fees should be sent at the same time to the
point chairman.

Verification of points and mileage

The point secretary keeps all Region 3 members’ points and mileage each year. You are
welcome to verify your points with the chairman by Oct. 15 of the current year, other-
wise you must accept the points as calculated by the point secretary. Region 3 NATRC
members who have not renewed their memberships by June 1 of each year will have to
pay an additional $15 secretarial fee if they wish to have either their horse or rider points
and mileage recorded.

Contact Pat Jubb, 3455 Hartsock Lane, Colorado Springs, CO 80917, (719) 574-8522.

Breed award eligibility

To be eligible for breed awards at each ride, you must send in a copy of your horse’s
registration papers with the ride entry. This copy will be returned to you the day of the
ride.

Ride Book
If you need extra copies of the 1992 Ride Book, contact Sena Fitzpatrick at (505)
783-4347 or Iris Mosgrove at (719) 495-2906.

Comprehensive dinic packets available soon

Stacy and Frank Bowman have produced an informative packet to be offered for clinic
use. This information is available to clinic coordinators under the following guidelines:
Any clinic put on as a NATRC clinic and using Region 3 materials, must have a current
Region 3 member as liaison who will check out the packet and be present at the clinic.
Contact Stacy or Frank at (303) 838-6343.

Computerized membership mailing labels offered

Pat Militzer is in charge of computerization of membership for Region 3. She s also
takes care of the mailing labels for the Region Three Newsletter and provides labels for
ride chairs and clinic organizers. These lists offer much information and can be catego-
rized by districts, zip codes and include people who have ridden in the past two years.
They can be helpful to solicit participants for all Region 3 NATRC events. Note to ride
managers: Submit requests for rider lists with ample time for Pat to prepare them, not
at last minute, please! The fee is $5. Contact Pat Militzer, 1190 Marshall Road, Boulder,
CO 80303, (303) 494-8219.

When paying for mailing labels or advertising . . .

If you are using Pat Milizer’s services for mailing labels, or putting an ad in the Region 3
Newsletter, please make your check out to NATRC/Region 3.

Ride critiques in Region 3

Region 3 is re-introducting the previously discontinued ride critiques at the regional

level. Everybody benefits when you take the time to fill the form out and return them
to the specified person, thank you.
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LETTERS

Dear Region Three members,

I recently rode the Colorado Trail competi-
tive ride — what a beautiful ride if some of you
missed it! During the ride, my horse went berserk \ )
about three miles before camp and I was injured. J
If it hadn’t have been for the concern and help of
Lovell Grych, I don’t think I would have made it
back. She caught my horse, helped me on and
cared for me until I was back in camp. At that
time, several people expressed their concern for
my welfare. Thank you to Kathy Morris for
determining that I needed an ambulance, thanks
to the Norfolk Ambulance Co. and especially to
Jean Boettcher for staying with me at the hospi-
tal and transporting me back to camp. Too bad I
missed the “hula!” I realize what nice friends we
all meet on the trail and when the chips are
down (or myself down underneath my horse)
how great it is to help a fellow rider. Another
great big thanks to all of my super trail-buddies -
the Ancells for having to literally carry me
everywhere and to the Smiths and Roberts for
following us home. If I missed anyone, it's
because I couldn’t remember if I tried . . . but
THANKS TO EVERYONE! - Patti Embree

P.S. The saga goes on and I am looking for a
new horse. If you hear of anything with a brain,
send them my way.

f?n i EmBREE
The horse is God'’s gift to man.
— Arabian proverb

Specializing
in English

tack and apparel.

THE CORRAL

1711 15th Street O Boulder. Coiorado 80302

Phone (3031 443-0090 i




Kathe Hayes kept busy at convention

NATRC Convention ’92 or bust

What wonderful experiences would I find traveling to California for the
NATRC convention?

The first was flying in a puddle-jumper to Denver over some familiar riding
spots in the mountains around Durango. They looked familiar even though
snow-covered and frozen. 1had to tell everyone on our small plane about NATRC
and the trails.

Next, arriving in Denver, 1 spied a familiar face waiting for a plane. Let’s see,
could it be, why yes! Lovell Grych. Lovell of Mack, of course. She’s glad to have a
travel partner on the big bird, me too! We discuss everything from soup to nuts
on the plane. Rabbit Valley will be fun again this year, Lovell has ordered
excellent weather, she promised.

Looking down, we see green. Must be in California. To our amazement,
there are leaves on the trees and flowers in bloom when we get outside the airport.

Our trip to the hotel is full of oohs and ahhs, the driver was from Ethiopia.
We arrive at the Fairmont Hotel and it is the largest building in the city. Lovell
and I feel like “country mice” in the big city. Lovell managed to secure us a room
by the pool, complete with palm trees and a view. She has a way with desk dlerks.

After settling in our room, we decided to go for a walk and check our San
Jose, at least the two block surrounding the hotel. To our surprise, we found a
mounted policeman, of course we had to rush over and check out the horse.
Officer Emnie Brown and his Morgan Scotty are going to give a talk to our group
on Saturday.

It is finally time to
register and get our
packets for the conven-
tion. Region 1 has
secured the Presidential
Suite for the hospitality
room. It was there
where I met several of
the people whose names
I read about so often in
Hoof Print. It's great to
put the names with the
faces.

After having dinner,
I began setting up the
Region 3 booth. Iwas
determined to make it
the best. Idecorated

with computerized

Christmas lights that %
blinked in four different T Sl e NI R
modes. Needless to say, OTTY THE POLICE HORSE attempts
the booth attracted to hitch a ride on the back of Officer
attention. Next, I had a Ernie at a demonstration in San Jose,
road map of the Us with it

all of the regions outlined. Surrounding the map were all of the
Region 3 1992 trail rides. I outlined all the major highways to our
region and the title read, “ALL roads lead to Region 3.” During the
course of the weekend the map proved to be quite useful. People
enjoyed seeing where they lived in relation to our rides and I
pointed out to most everyone that it really wasn't far from where
they lived. Even the gang from Georgia said, “Get on 1-40 and
hang a right at Albuquerque.”

Over 40 People from all over signed up the receive the 1992
version of our Ride Books. This has certainly been a good way to
spread the word about NATRC and Region 3. There were some
prospective advertisers that signed up as well. I had loads of
pictures from all over the region that showed our various terrains.

People examined them carefully to see if Colorado
and New Mexico was worth exploring. Of course,
most of the pictures were of Patti Embree and myself
and our splendid mounts. Idid have the now
famous picture of Pat Jubb doing the log obstacle at
Cavaliers. The Region 3 t-shirts were displayed in the
booth also. The profits are going to support the
national board members’ trips to the national
meetings.

Lovell had a booth at the General Store. There
were many booths all packed with horse items. I
have to admit, if it was made for horse and rider, it
was at the convention. Rita Schlim, Region 1, put the
General Store together and did a great job.

Becky Hart’s talk on her experiences in
Stockholm was the only seminar I attended, but
Region 3 was well-represented at the seminars. Pat
Jubb, Laurie Butterfield, Susie Witter, Janet Enell,
Lonnie Smith, Terri Roberts, Dr. and Mrs. Quintana,
Lovell Grych and Dean Schrader were all at the
convention.

By Saturday night, everybody was ready for the
grand finale - the Awards Banquet. Region 3 people
all sat together. We were the third largest group at
the convention, beaten only by Regions 1 and 2. We

‘were also well-represented in the awards placings as

well with three National Champions, the Polly
Bridges Memorial Award, high-point half Arabian
and Pat Jubb was awarded the Jim Menafee lifetime
membership! Region 3 also had the loudest cheering
section (what would you expect with Terri and Kathe
at the helm?).

Closing the evening, we listened to speeches by
Betty Young, owner of Barthart the Hall of Fame
horse, and Pat Seymour, owner of Spring, President’s
Cup winner. The speeches were inspirational and left
me with chills, hoping that someday my horse may
achieve these awards.

The entire convention was a culmination of the
spirit, joy and camaraderie that our sport brings to all
of us. Iwill never forget and will always cherish my
memories of the 1992 NATRC National Convention.
— Kathe Hayes

LOVELL GRYCH in full regalia at the National Convention.
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NATRC/Region 3 membership application - 1992

Name District 1 2 3 4 5 6 gs.ete,b:b;” for your
(List both adults if a Family membership) Istnct; please circle)

Street City , State Zip Code

Home phone (include area code) Work phone (include area code) Date nat’l. membership expires

APPLICANTS FOR REGION 3/NATRC MEMBERSHIP MUST BE NATIONAL MEMBERS ALSO!
List Juniors if a Family membership (age 10-17). If 17 at the beginning of 1992 ride year, you will ride as a Junior for the rest of the ride
year. Juniors may ride upon reaching 10 any time during the ride year.

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP: Husband and/or wife and children under the ageof 18

SENIOR MEMBERSHIP: Any person 18 years of age or older
JUNIOR MEMBERSHIP: Any person between age 10 and under the age of 18

Junior members in the family Birthdates of Juniors

REGION

List horses you or your family intend to ride in the 1992 ride season. This information will help the Point Secretary. Please do not use
nicknames! Be sure you use the same correct name on all ride entries. PRINT CLEARLY!

Horse Breed Age Registration Number
FAMILY MEMBERSHIP: $13.00 (2 votes) OPTIONAL: Donation for Region 3 National
SINGLE SENIOR MEMBERSHIP: $10.00 (1 vote) Board Members’ expenses: $
JUNIOR MEMBERSHIP: $8.00 (no vote)
Amount due from above: Total amount:

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO NATRC/REGION 3
How/where/when did you first find out about competitive trail riding?

Which was your first ride?
What do you like about NATRC?

How would you like to improve NATRC rides?

YOU MAY KEEP THIS PORTION FOR YOUR RECORDS IF YOU WISH

Region 3 dues paid: $ _ Mail to: Iris Mosgrove, 10590 Egerton Road, Colorado Springs, CO 80908. You will
receive a Region 3/NATRC membership card upon receipt. If not, please
check to be sure we received your application form and membership fees.
Total amount: $ Call Iris at: (719) 495-2906.

Donation: §

Membership in Region 3 is from Jan. thru Dec. (calendar year). Please note if you wish to be eligible for year-end horse and rider
points/mileage, you must renew by Jun. 1 of each year or be charged $15.00 additionally. All renewals must be received by that date
so the 1992 membership list may be completed. New members of NATRC who wish to become members of Region 3 must pay
Region 3 membership fees by the weekend of the last ride of the season to be eligible for regional awards. Applicants for Region 3
must also be national NATRC members. The rules and by-laws of national NATRC will be followed.

Be sure to carry your national NATRC membership card to each ride to present in case any question regarding national NATRC
membership arises. National NATRC members pay $7.00 less than non-members.

DISTRICT I:  (New Mexico) Except northwest corner, east of the continental divide. Includes Raton, Taos, Santa Fe, Albuquerque, Chama, etc.

DISTRICT IIl:  (Colorado) East of continental divide, south of I-70. Includes Colo. Springs, Littleton, Englewood, Evergreen, Sedalia, Conifer, etc.

DISTRICT llI: (Colorado) East of continental divide, north of I-70. Includes Golden, Ft. Collins, Boulder, Longmont, Loveland, etc.

DISTRICT IV: (Wyoming, Montana and Canada)

DISTRICT V:  (Colorado) San Juan Basin area, west of the continental divide, south of Red Mtn. Pass (New Mexico side). West of the
continental divide, north of Hwy. 60. Includes Farmington, Cortez, Mancos, Durango, Pagosa Springs, etc.

DISTRICT VI: (Colorado) West of the continental divide, north of Red Mtn. Pass (Utah). Includes Grand Junction, Craig, Meeker, Montrose, etc.
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NATRC membership application

NATRC offers six membership plans (check membership plan desired):

1. FAMILY membership

2. SENIOR membership

3. JUNIOR membership

4. ASSOCIATE membership

5. SINGLE lifetime membership
6. FAMILY lifetime membership

(335 per year) Household of one or two adults and children (one vote)
($30 per year) Single adult member (one vote)

($20 per year) Single junior member under age 18 (no vote)

($45 per year) Equine-related groups or businesses (no vote)

($250) Any person of any age (one vote)

($350) Household of one or two adults and children (two votes)
Membership Is for twelve months from date of receipt

All NATRC memberships include: rule book, membership cards, club patch, ride schedule, newsletters and eligibility to compete for
NATRC annual high score awards and championships, and reduced ride entry fees.
PLEASE LIST ALL FAMILY MEMBERS

Name(s)
Street City, State, Zip
Phone ( ) Birthdate of junior(s) § enclosed
NATRC Specialties* NATRC Manuais* Contributions to NATRC are
Q Lapel Pin $3.00 Q  Rule Book (ind. w/ membership) $2.00 tax deductible
Q Patch (ind. w/ membership) $1.75 Q Judge’s Manual $5.00 Icf o{}%muwort‘"tm gguurr\dagt?x s:xap'%'st by
Q Poster $1.00 QO Rider's Manual $4.00  student Loan or General Funds,' please !
Q 10" Decal $2.00 Q Management Manual $4.00 increase the amount of your payment and
Q 4" Decal 2 for $1.50 (plus P&H 1-3 manuals) direct how you wish it to be used.
Q Bumper Stickers $1.50 Q s10 Q 825 O Other
2 for $2.75; 3 or more $1.25 ea. NATRC Videos How did you learn about NATRC?
0 Hat $4.50 + $2 P&H 1-5 hats Q Vet Judge Video $20.00
QO Jacket $30.00 + $3 P&H Q Horsemanship Video $20.00
Size 0 534-36 QO M38-40 0 L42-44 0 XL46-48 Q Both videos $35.00

* All prices subjec to change without notice, any item may be purchased without membership
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MEMBERS

NATRC and Region 3:

Larry & Sigrid Achorn; Berthoud, CO
Russell & Linda Jones; Aztec, NM
Diana Makris; Buena Vista, CO

Laura MacCallum-Groome; Conifer, CO

Welcome back:
Diana, Tom & Heather
DeCant; Tijeras, NM

National NATRC but
not yet Region 3:

Kit Schmidt; DVM,
Dolores, CO

s many of you may

already know, Judy
Wise became Judy Wise
Mason on June 20, 1992.
She married Michael
Mason at the Mason
bam in Black Forest,
Colo.

Atrightisa
photograph (provided by
Jill Talbot) of their
spedal day.

Some of you may
not know that Jeri Avila
is also a new bride. She
married Rick Williams
on Aug. 15, 1992, near
Monument, Colo.

Congratulations
and and best wishes to
the new couples!

Former membership information

Make checks payable to NATRC (U.S. funds only) and mail to NATRC, P.O. Box 20315, El Cajon, CA 92021
Phone: (619) 58-TRAIL California residents please add 8.25% sales tax for manuals and specialties.




1992 ReGION 3 RIDE SCHEDULE

Anasazi ‘B’ Ride

Rabbit Valley

Navajo Lake

Cavalier

Horsetooth Mtn. ‘B’ Ride
Colorado Trail

Bridle Bit/Region 3 Benefit
El Jinete Solitario
Foothills

Top of the World

Van Vleet Memorial

Chokecherry Canyon

David B. Thomas ‘B’ Ride
(Formerly Cherry Pitts)

Apr. 12
Apr. 25-26
May 9-10
May 30-31
June 6

June 13-14
June 27-28
July 25-26
Aug. 15-16
Sept. 5-6
Sept. 19-20
Oct. 3-4

Oct. 17

Farmington, NM Steve and Janine Ancell
(303) 247-9717
Grand Junction, CO Dawn Folks
(303) 243-6258
Navajo Lake, NM Bill and Jenny Smith
(505) 334-6275
Air Force Academy, CO Joyce Calhoun
(719) 547-3152
Fort Collins, CO Cindy Wright
(303) 493-0022
Buffalo Creek, CO Dee Overholt
(303) 838-7507
Chugwater, WY Amy LaSatz
(303) 454-2563
Durango, CO Steve and Janine Ancell
(303) 247-9717
Perry Park, CO Dean Schrader
(303) 790-2558
Foxton, CO Barb Butterfield
(303) 838-7920
Golden Gate State Park, CO Judd and Linda Adams
(303) 494-4241
Farmington, NM Richard and Vicki Reinhart
(505) 327-1262
Farmington, NM Terri Roberts
(505) 334-2001
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